
Headteacher’s Message

Today we have raised

£2028.98
Thank you all so much for your bakes and donations!

Wishing you a lovely weekend,
Mr Mitchell
Headteacher
#ProudToBeParklands
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Year 7 Messages

The extra lockers for Year 7 have now been delivered. However there is a little work that needs to be 
carried out on them before we can distribute the locker keys to the pupils.
We will endeavour to have this work carried out as quickly as possible and as soon as we are able to, 
the keys will be distributed to the pupils during form time.
Thank you for your patience.

On Monday 3rd October all year 7 students will be taking part in Super Learning Day. 
This day will run very similar to their previous RESPECT day but is run by our Learning Ambassador 
team during periods 1-4. The Learning Ambassadors are a group of students from Years 8-11 who 
have applied to be part of this programme and meet regularly to develop new ideas and events. 
During the course of the day, Year 7 will be involved in the following sessions: 
Friendships and Peer Pressure - Understanding how to forge new friendships and handle peer 
pressure.
Technology at Parklands - Learning how technology supports our learning and drafting a polite 
email.
Being the Best Learner - Reflecting on positive and negative behaviours and their impact on 
learning.
Optional Sessions: Year 7 have opted in for one of the following taster sessions, which will run 
during period 4: STEM, Sports Leaders, Parklands Poetry, Being a Leader and Radio and Digital. All 
of these sessions are also run by our Learning Ambassador team and will give students a taste of 
leadership in a variety of different subject settings.
We hope that Year 7 really enjoy this day and possibly consider applying to become a 
Learning Ambassador in the future. The timetable for the day has been emailed to all students 
so please ensure that they are able to access this ahead of the day. Thank you.

Year 8 Messages

The extra lockers for Year 8 have now been delivered. However there is a little work that needs to be 
carried out on them before we can distribute the locker keys to the pupils.
We will endeavour to have this work carried out as quickly as possible and as soon as we are able to, 
the keys will be distributed to the pupils during form time.
Thank you for your patience.
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Year 9 Messages

No messages this week.

Year 10 Messages

No messages this week.

Year 11 Messages

No messages this week.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school 
Parklands Bulletin

This is the languagenut bulletin for this week's bulletin!

PARKLANDS BULLETIN
03 - 07 October 2022

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1hvdXOSVCo90wVl5uh754QMDJbXWihCfvTPX58Ea1dVQ/edit#slide=id.p


Head Students’ Page

      
I hope you have all had an amazing week! 

The Macmillan Coffee Morning was a huge success today, and I 
would like to extend a huge thank you to those who baked for 
the event, as well as those who bought them! It is incredible to 
see a community join together to raise money for a charity that 
has such a positive impact on so many people’s lives. 

As we progress further into the school term, I can say from 
experience how proud I am of all the younger years getting 
involved. We can all relate to how daunting this time can be, 
but whether it’s in House competitions or after-school clubs, 
they are throwing themselves into every opportunity; keep up 
the good work! 

I should also say to the Year 11s, at the opposite end of the 
school journey, well done for your perseverance at the start of 
this difficult time before GCSEs! Please do not hesitate to 
reach out for support if you ever feel any stress or anxiety. 

I hope you have a lovely, restful weekend, and see you next 
week!

Alex 



Whole School Messages

Weekly Learning Support Board - click here

Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator 
of how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 158 pupils since September
Year 8:  99 pupils since September
Year 9:   66 pupils since September
Year 10: 107 students since September
Year 11:  87 students since September

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Please note that we are having a huge drive on punctuality to lessons at the moment, which ties in 
with the new guidelines issued by the Department for Education regarding attendance.  The figures 
below show the number of pupils who have received just one 2 for BfL since September.  Our 
policies are currently being updated to reflect the changes; we will share this with you once 
finalised.

SCOPAY - this is a reminder that we are trying to be a cashless school so would prefer all 
payments to be made via SCOPAY. This also applies to school dinner money please.

Wellbeing Podcast
The Wellbeing Prefects have worked hard to produce our first podcast of the academic year, 
focusing on peer pressure. Please enjoy the September podcast by following this link: 
https://youtu.be/Zq5Onbpmhbk
A copy of the podcast has also been emailed to all students. 
Look out for new podcasts on the last term-time Friday of every month!

Musical Tuition
Lessons on all instruments are taking place each week and timetables are being shared with 
students via email either the day before the lesson or on the morning of the lesson. The timetables 
are also available for students to view in form. 

Chorley Council – Tree Giveaway
Did you know that Chorley Council are giving away free trees to be planted in every resident’s 
garden in the Borough! This is a campaign to improve the wildlife value of gardens and help to 
combat Climate Change.  The sign up process is online, click the link here or searching for Climate 
Change on the Chorley Council website. The closing date to order trees is Sunday 23rd October.

How many had the perfect 3 in the previous week?
Year 7:  pupils
Year 8: pupils
Year 9: pupils

Year 10:  students
Year 11: students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 2.99 - 3?
Year 7:  211 pupils
Year 8: 132 pupils
Year 9: 94 pupils

Year 10: 150 students
Year 11: 127 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1MyI-Aqiq5BMn0ysrTXoFixZniQxUvqWbnaCDVjADIkQ/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
https://youtu.be/Zq5Onbpmhbk
https://yoursay.citizenspace.com/spatial-planning-c/3aae738d/


Whole School Messages

Attendance matters!  

Overall school attendance since September 95.1%

Overall school attendance for the week 93.7%
National Attendance for 19 - 23 September 91.8%

The national figure is always published a week late

Attendance by House since September:  

Australasia 95.8%
Europe 95.7%
Africa 95.4%

South America 95.1%
Asia 94.9%

Attendance by House since last week:

Europe 95.2%
Australasia 94.4%

Asia 93.1%
South America 93%

Africa 92.9%

Highest form attendance per House for the week:

Australasia - Fiji 99.3%
Europe - Portugal 98.8%
Asia - Hong Kong 98.2%

South America - Venezuela 97%
Africa - Nigeria 96.2%
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Wellbeing

Wellbeing Helpline and 
Texting Service

Lancashire and South Cumbria NHS Foundation Trust

We have a Wellbeing Helpline and Texting Service, available Monday to Friday 7pm to 11pm and 
Saturday to Sunday 12pm to Midnight staffed by volunteers and those with lived experience, who 
can offer emotional support - ring if you want to chat about your mental health or are lonely.

Contact the helpline on 0800 915 4640 or by texting Hello to 07860 022 846.

A brief description of our service is:-

Our Wellbeing Helpline and Texting Service is a Freephone out of hours, person centred listening 
environment for people requiring emotional support in relation to their own mental health or that of 
someone they know. The Helpline aims to empower callers through active listening and information 
to make their own choices about how their health care needs may be met. Fully trained volunteers 
operate the helpline, they offer their time to listen and support callers’.

Our service is anonymous at point of contact and on the text service we have no audio clues as to 
the age or gender of the person contacting us, unless they disclose. We will maintain anonymity 
and confidentiality unless one of the following criteria apply:-

·         There is a risk of serious harm to the service user.

·         There is a risk of serious harm to a third party.

·         There is a child protection risk.

·         There is a risk of a serious crime, including terrorism.

Once a young person discloses their age, we will endeavour to make them aware of discussing 
how they are feeling to a parent or guardian, pastoral services or support services at school, 
CAMHS, doctors or any other professional person who may be able to help them.

Our service is an out of hours service which operates 365 days a year, Monday to Friday 
7pm-11pm and Saturday and Sunday 12pm-12am, however the text service does have 
extended time from 10am during the week.



Family Entertainment

The Lancashire Wrestling Federation returns for the Halloween festivities for this year’s October 
Overload. 
Discount code to all Chorley families. 1 adult & 1 child for £10 with voucher code: juniorfan
£10 for an evening of family friendly entertainment in Chorley!
Saturday 15th October 6.30-8.30pm
Buckshaw Village Community Centre
 Follow the link below for more information and booking:
https://www.tickettailor.com/events/thelancashirewrestlingfederation/763347/
 Check out their facebook page here:
https://en-gb.facebook.com/Lancashirewrestling/
Training sessions for anyone 14+ at Coppull Mill, weekdays. Junior training sessions coming soon!

National Trust – Free Family Day Out Offer
The National Trust are offering a free family day out across the UK until 30th November 2022. All
you have to do is go online and register for a free day pass to be emailed to you. The offer is up
to 2 adults and 4 children. To register please follow this link
https://www.nationaltrust.org.uk/features/escape-into-autumn

Chorley Football Club
Chorley FC are opening their doors to Chorley’s schools and youth groups for their home games 
and matchday experiences. 
More information and booking instructions in this link:
https://chorleyfcfoundation.co.uk/schools-and-youth-group-match-experience-booking

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.tickettailor.com%2Fevents%2Fthelancashirewrestlingfederation%2F763347%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7C5b79401a82a3482fd53d08da965593fc%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637987591557194391%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ifZv9vdlakbxr%2BoGyPzXtePcDOEKIyrNXwWsf9sud1I%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fen-gb.facebook.com%2FLancashirewrestling%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7C5b79401a82a3482fd53d08da965593fc%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637987591557194391%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OPjgrzCRxuFI9ZJmFBLpQk5d%2BUaahV%2F4uGOLT71V9uw%3D&reserved=0
https://www.nationaltrust.org.uk/features/escape-into-autumn
https://chorleyfcfoundation.co.uk/schools-and-youth-group-match-experience-booking


Careers

Click here for this week's Careers Bulletin.

Lots of really useful information, advice and opportunities in this week’s Career News. Whether you 
want to start an apprenticeship with Aldi, or you fancy being a Norland nanny - there’s something 
for everyone!

There is no need to apply to colleges yet if your child is in Year 11. They really need to see as many 
open events as possible before they start to narrow down their choices. They will have assemblies 
from two colleges in the next couple of weeks, explaining the application process, which we will 
start to look at after half term.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/Careers_Autumn_News_issue_3.pdf

